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Greetings in the Name of our Lord and Savior! 

Mission work. Our Wonderful Savior granted us another blessed month. We had good meetings in 
every place, in Bocsa, Filiasi, Bucharest and Timisoara. Aurel Munteanu missed a couple of Sundays in 
Bucharest, but the people there gathered as usual and Bro. John preached to them on both occasions. 
He is shy about standing out, but he brought good messages. We are thankful that the people in that 
mission group continue meeting even when we can't make it. Bro. Aurel Miclea started again the 
meetings in Timisoara (they were interrupted for a month or so, as he and Eunice came to Bocsa and 
the students had their summer vacation). He also made a trip up north, to Cluj.  

We rejoiced in having sister Magda and her daughter, Hermine, to be our guests. They are our hosts in 
Germany. They spent almost a week in Filiasi with the brethren there, then they came to the Bible study 
in Timisoara and then they came to Bocsa, too. We all enjoyed their good fellowship. 

We had another special reason to rejoice. We had 
another baptism service. Bro. Constantin 
Morcosan is the newest member of the church. 
Bro. John from Bucharest is his younger brother. 
He followed the Lord in baptism in spite of 
much opposition. When the Lord saved him, his 
wife left him, taking the two kids with her. She 
didn't want to be the wife of a “repenter” (this is 
our nickname, given by the Orthodox people). 
She still lives in the same village, and Bro. 
Constantin carried fired wood on his back to 
them the whole winter, so that they would stay 
warm. He is planning to repair the roof of the old 
house where they live, if she will let him. He 

wants them back, and tries his best to be a good witness to them. Please pray for this precious brother! 

Mission trip to Peru. The Lord has opened another door for me to visit the brethren in Peru. My first 
visit was two years ago and I visited several churches and met with many ministers there. I was invited 
to come back. This time, I won’t be alone. Bro. Nathaniel Hille, pastor of The Bible Baptist Church of 
Plant City, FL will come, too. We will be preaching in Lima, and then will travel to the jungle. We will 
preach in Tingo Maria and then Pucallpa. There is a conference there attended by many. I will be 
preaching on The Church that Jesus Built. I will also be bringing literature to the conference that our 
church in Romania helped being printed in Spanish: The Trail of Blood, What Is A New Testament 
Church and my article, A Short Description of Historic Baptists. I will be in Peru from October 17th to 
31st. Please pray for us, for the safety of the journey and for grace to proclaim His Gospel and His 
Word! And may our Sovereign Lord bless you in all that you do for Him! Bro. Raul

Bro. Constantin’s baptism

mailto:raul_enyedi@yahoo.com
mailto:lucienlesage@cox.net

